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Chief Constable Andy Cooke unveiled the plaque to Inspector Edgar Menzies  
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Society News 
Annual General Meeting  
The 47th AGM of the Woolton society took place on Wednesday 20th November 2019.  The business 
of the evening was concluded efficiently & was followed by a lively social gathering with refreshments 
provided by the society.  The committee & officers for the next twelve months are as follows: 
Chairman: Jean Davies      Vice chairman & secretary: Paul Wilkie 
Treasurer: Charles Davies     Membership Secretary: Jean Bates 
Environment secretary: Janet Hudson 
Committee members: Bob Collins, Mike Cullen, Alan Grant, John Hibbert, Viv Hicks Janet 
Hollinshead, Rob Kirby. 
Donna Jackson & Bernard Krasner retired from the committee, & were thanked for their years of 
service.  Alan Grant was elected at the AGM. 
 
Talk of October 17 th. 
Val Jackson, archivist at Liverpoolôs Anglican cathedral gave a very well received talk on the 
Chavasse family on the afternoon of Thursday 17th October.  Bishop Francis Chavasse oversaw the 
very beginning of the cathedral in 1904, & his son Noel was a hero of the first world war, being 
awarded VC & bar before his death in 1917.  Chavasse Park in the city centre is named for the 
family.  Complimentary refreshments were provided before the talk. 
 
All Woolton Society talks are now held in St Maryôs hall, off Church Road, starting promptly at 
7.30pm, or 3pm for the afternoon talks.  St Maryôs has its own adjacent car park, step free access to 
the hall, & disabled toilet facilities. 
Non-members are welcome to attend talks, which are all free of charge.  Membership forms are 
available from committee members. 
 
Programme of talks for 2020  
The programme for 2020 has been drawn up, with a list given to members at the AGM.  Fuller details 
of all talks will be in subsequent newsletters, in email reminders sent to members & on the notice 
board in Woolton village. 
 
Thursday 20 th February at 3pm: Anna  Alexander: the history of Speke Hall  
Anna Alexander is a tour guide, & will be speaking on the history of the Tudor mansion very close to 
Woolton, now owned by the National Trust. 
Please note that this is an afternoon talk, starting at 3pm.  Refreshments will be available from 
2.45pm. 
 
Wednesday 18 th March at 7.30pm : Marie Passey: Duke Street & its environs.   
Marie Passey is a Blue Badge Guide who has led several walks around the city for members.  This 
talk centres on the historic Duke Street in the city centre, together with the surrounding area. 
 
Wednesday 15 th April at 7.30pm : Elaine Allen: The little red box.  
Blue Badge guide Elaine Allen will be speaking on the history of the iconic red telephone box, 
designed by the architect of Liverpoolôs Anglican cathedral Giles Gilbert Scott. 
 
Wednesday 20 th May at 7.30pm : Rob Kirby: the Dam Busters raid of the 16 th & 17 th May 1943 
 
Wednesday 17 th June at 7.30pm : Quiz night  
 
July :  Date to be confirmed, a visit to the Daniel Adamson .  This steam tug was the subject of a 
fascinating talk in September 2019. 
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There will be no talk or event in August 2020.  

 
Thursday 15 th October at 3pm :  Stephen Guy: L iverpoolôs forgotten aristocracy & merchants. 
 
Wednesday 18 th November at 7.30pm :  the 48 th AGM of the Woolton Society.  
 
No talks will be held in December 2020 or January 2021.  Details of the programme for 2021 will be 
in newsletter 357. 
  
 
 
Plaques for Woolton  
The Society commissioned three plaques in 2019, from the nationally known company Photocast, 
based in Speke.  All three plaques (below) have now been affixed to the buildings, with handovers to 
the house owners now complete. 
 
 

   
 
 
In November Chief Constable Andy Cooke unveiled the plaque to Inspector Edgar Menzies at 38 
Linkstor Road.  Inspector Menzies was a pioneer of the police 2-way radio system, working from a 
purpose built, & allegedly bomb-proof building on the edge of Allerton golf course.  He was also an 
amateur radio enthusiast, & bought the bungalow on Linkstor Road as it is one of the highest points 
in the city.  He built a radio mast in the garden, & broadcast from Linkstor Road from 1934 until 1950, 
using the call sign G5MQ.  Chief Constable Cooke praised the vision of Inspector Menzies, who was 
known to his family as The Woolton Wireless Wizard, & spoke of his pioneering work in establishing 
the police communication system. 
In January the plaques on the former library on Allerton Road & the Mechanicsô Institute on St Maryôs 
Street, both listed buildings, were formally handed over to the owners.  Several former librarians 
attended on the day, with June Travis, who worked in the building for 29 years speaking of her 
memories.  As the building had been built as a Wesleyan Methodist chapel the current incumbent at 
St James, Peter Hughes, was invited & spoke of the need for the chapel when it was built in 1834.   
After being in use as a place of worship, a Sunday school & a day school, records suggest that the 
chapel was unused when bought by the council in 1926 & converted into a library.  Sadly this closed 
in 2012, an early victim of the council cuts, & the building was bought by a developer.  Fortunately it 
was then bought by the current owners who have renovated the building sympathetically, & joined the 
Woolton Society at the first opportunity. 
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The plaque  handover to the owners  of the former  Woolton library  

 
The Mechanicsô Institute was in a very poor condition when bought in 1995 by the present owners, 
architects & WS members, who have taken endless pains to restore the building which is now a 
spectacular family home.  Visitors were shown the bullet hole in one window, a reminder of when the 
locals shot pigeons flying around the derelict building.  The Institute (for mechanic read working man) 
was built with funds raised by public subscription in 1848, led by Unitarian ministers Lewis Lewis & 
William Shepherd, & has been over the years a night school, a day school, a soup kitchen, a court 
house, a dance academy & a lending library.  The current pastor at the Unitarian Chapel on Gateacre 
Brow, Clare Williamson, attended the handover event, & spoke of the tradition of free thinking which 
led to the founding of the institute. 
 
There will be a pamphlet with a description of all the buildings published later this year, when the next 
tranche of plaques will be commissioned.  The Mechanicsô Institute deserves a pamphlet of its own, 
which may well appear too. 
Both events were covered by Radio Merseyside, which sent reporter Jimmy McCracken to find out 
more.  The broadcast in January is still available on BBC Sounds.  The Liverpool Echo carried a short 
feature on the plaques in their edition of Wednesday 22nd January. 
 


